ITEM  5.1  

Customer and Support Services Overview and Scrutiny – Monday 26 January 2009.

Attendance management – briefing paper for Community Health and social Care Directorate.

Following on from your attendance at the above scrutiny in February re. attendance management; members have asked if you will return on the 26 January 2009 to provide an update on progress, as they are keen to monitor progress throughout the council. 

Members are also interested in how CH&SC are striving to improve the attendance culture within their organisations and create an environment where people want to come to work, how the directorate may be reviewing work life balance and evaluating its impact on attendance. Plus anything else that you may want to highlight…..

HR will be providing a copy of long and short term sickness levels at this meeting, along with staffing numbers for each directorate.

For information I have included an extract from the notes taken in Feb 2008 when you last attended:

Community, Health and Social Care - Keith Darragh and Sarah Gould

Discussion took place around those staff who went off sick when they were within the disciplinary process. Officers felt that it was very difficult to predict an employees reaction to the disciplinary process. The directorate is looking at reducing the times involved within the disciplinary process and suspension times.

Stress and anxiety is one of the highest causes of sickness. Officers felt that a number of factors can contribute to this which may not necessarily all be within the work environment. The environment is constantly changing and it is important to manage communication very carefully. Extensive supervision is in place which should pick up if there are problems within a specific job and there are a number of ways to deal with this including a redeployment policy. However members felt that staff resources and individual work loads could be a reason for stress being one of the factors for sickness.

Managers are all trained in relation of the attendance management policy and are aware of how to deal with the trigger points and the process.

Members asked for a copy of the staff structure = RECEIVED.

For info - extract from May 2008: 

Geoff Topping and Kathy Evans were invited to explain how sickness is being recorded for those who work part time or reduced hours and the impact this is having on the sickness levels recorded for the authority.

In respect of part time employees and sickness absence recording,  each individuals work schedule needs to be added. This is being progressed and will be completed by September 2008. There are 4,400 part time employees (2,300 other than school based). Once all the work schedules have being added it will not have a dramatic impact on the figures for the authority; for example on the exercise carried out on customer and support services the present sickness level would increase from 10.83 to 10.9.

Karen Lucas

October 2008.
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